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Sponsor Statement 
SB 163 

General Obligation Bond for Alaska Port Projects 

 

 

Alaska’s future rests on responsibly developing our natural resources, and 
creating jobs and economic opportunities for our families. The State of 

Alaska has more miles of coastline than any other state in the union. 
Combined with our remote location, Alaska’s economy is reliant on 

waterborne commerce to receive the goods we use and to export the 
resources we develop.  

 
SB 163 authorizes the State of Alaska to sell $350 million in general 

obligation bonds to fund infrastructure improvements for six port projects. 

With our AAA bond rating, Alaska receives a favorable interest rate on bond 
sales. With the current low cost of borrowing, the state realizes a greater 

rate of return on the general fund then it would have to pay when borrowing 
funds through a general obligation bond package.  

 
The funds would be used to rehabilitate and expand six ports throughout the 

state. These ports are located in upper Cook Inlet, Bristol Bay, Kenai 
Peninsula, the Yukon River Delta and Ketchikan. Each of these projects has a 

pivotal role in Alaska’s economy.  
 

Alaska is unique in its economic dependence on ports. Very limited federal 
funding is available for port infrastructure. The use of general obligation 

bonds will help bring these projects to completion.  
 

Governor Parnell is committed to working with the Legislature to develop 

Alaska's infrastructure. These projects will promote economic growth within 
their region, and to the economy of Alaska. 

 
 


